
January 27, 2017 
 
 
Thomas M. Manion 
Law Office of Thomas M. Manion 
204 Parkway Avenue North 
PO Bo x420 
Lanesboro, MN  55949 
 

tmanion@tmanionlaw.com 
and U.S. Mail 

RE: OAH 84-0331-33730 (MBAU A-8008 Ostrander/Bloomfield Township)  
 
Dear Mr. Manion: 
 
 On August 2, 2016, the City of Ostrander (City) adopted Ordinance No. 05-2016 
for annexation of certain real property.  Said Ordinance was received by the Office of 
Administrative Hearings on August 8, 2016. 
 

In September 2016, the Corporate Data Unit of the Department of Transportation 
contacted the Office of Administrative Hearings concerning whether or not the proposed 
annexation area was already located within the corporate limits of the City. 
 

In October 2016, the Corporate Data Unit provided historical documents and maps 
concerning the corporate limits of the City.  These documents were forwarded to you and 
the City Clerk. 
 

On January 25, 2017, the Office of Administrative Hearings received your letter 
withdrawing the petition in this matter. 
 

No further action will be taken on the above-referenced matter and the Office of 
Administrative Hearings’ file in this matter is now closed.  Please contact me at 651-361-
7909 or star.holman@state.mn.us if you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 

STARLENE J. HOLMAN 
State Program Administrator Senior 

 
 
c:  Christine Hyrkas, Ostrander City Clerk (via ostcity@acegroup.cc and U.S. Mail) 

Norma Merkel, Bloomfield Township Clerk (via U.S. Mail) 
  

mailto:tmanion@tmanionlaw.com
mailto:star.holman@state.mn.us
mailto:ostcity@acegroup.cc

